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TO:  OASAS Part 822 Comprehensive Outpatient Programs (COP) 

RE: Status Update of OASAS Part 822 Comprehensive Outpatient Treatment 
Program (COP) 

Impacted Plans: Medicaid, Partnership in Care, Enhanced, HARP, UltraCare 
 

Dear MetroPlusHealth Provider, 

 
Effective August 1, 2024 OASAS has directed programs to transition to the COPs 
rates codes, and it expects that all programs will be utilizing and paying according to the 
COP rate codes by November 1, 2024. MetroPlusHealth Plan is in the process of 
reviewing contracts to determine if any amendments are needed to support the OASAS 
COPs program.  MetroPlusHealth will be contacting you directly should an amendment 
be necessary.  The new rates codes will be reimbursed by APG methodology.  The new 
rate codes are as follows.  
 

  
 
Please note:  
New rates codes are anticipated to be updated in the 3M APG grouper-pricer for 
each provider.  On August 16, 2024, MetroPlusHealth conducted an analysis of 
the 3M APG-Grouper for impacted providers and noted that the rates and codes 
have not been updated.  We are checking this update status frequently.  Upon 
confirmation that 3M is updated, all claims received prior to the 3M update, with a 
date of services August 1, 2024, or after, will be reprocessed by MetroPlusHealth.  
There will be no action required from your organization.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this memo, please contact MetroPlusHealth at: 
ProviderRelationsOps@metroplus.org. 

Thank you. 
MetroPlusHealth 
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